
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
June 29 – N Khevatath 
July 6 – Pastor D Syme

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
June 29 – T Messenger 
July 6 – R Murphy

Pastor James will be on Sabbatical from 27 June to 
27 August inclusive. Pastoral concerns at this time 
should be communicated to Pastor Terry or the Elders.

FAMILY SERVICE - BAPTISM
Welcome and Announcements - Roger Murphy

  Call to Worship - NAH 24
“Mighty God While Angels Bless Thee”

Invocation - Roger Murphy
Hymn of Praise - NAH 587 “I Thank Thee Lord”

Tithes and Off erings - Roger Murphy
Scripture Reading - John 12 1-11 (NIV) - Eva Sumal

Family Prayer - Volker Herkner
Sermon “Extravagant Love and Devotion”

- Pastor Terry Messenger
Introduction of Candidate and Confi rmation of 

Belief - Pastor James Shepley
Praise in Music - “The Butterfl y Song” - Angel Voices

Roxana’s Chosen Scripture Verse - Psalm 27:1
- Kofi  Aboagye

Baptism of Roxana Dumitru - Pastor James Shepley
Song - The Goodness of God  

Children’s Story - Joanna Swain
Hymn - NAH 431 “Loved With Everlasting Love”
Vote into Church Fellowship and presentation of 
Certifi cate of Baptism - Pastor Terry Messenger

Hymn - NAH 184  “In The Name of Jesus”
Benediction - Pastor Terry Messenger

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM

Sermon - M Mai

Welcome – Uche Ademuyiwa
Opening Hymn SDAH 12 - Joyful Joyful we adore thee
Opening prayer – Uche Ademuyiwa
Testimony: Alessandra
Lesson separation
Lesson Study: Earth’s Closing Events
Off ering - Bella Rajasekaran
Hymn SDAH 547: ‘Be Thou my Vision’
Closing Prayer – Bella Rajasekaran

For by one Spirit we were all baptized 
into one body, whether Jews or Greeks, 
whether slaves or free persons, and all 

were made to drink one Spirit.

1 Corinthians 12:13

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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STANBOROUGH PRIMARY School’s Open Morning 
on 28th June 9.30 to 11am. Come and fi nd out why 
the pupils love their school so much! Call 01923 
673291 or just pop in! 

THE MEETING POINT. Come and spend some time 
at Stanborough Centre. Enjoy some company, a 
hot drink and biscuits. Everyone is welcome. Every 
Tuesday from 10am-12pm.

TABLE TENNIS on Thursdays @ 7pm. All welcome. 
For more information: eustace.cornwall@gmail.com

BAPTISM – 22ND JUNE
Roxana Dumitru

I always felt a presence 
guiding me. Over the years, 
despite many hardships, I 
triumphed and realized this 
presence is my Heavenly 
Father. He helps me through 
life’s trials. I want to fulfil a 
promise I made to Him long 
ago but kept avoiding. Today, 
I commit to being closer to 

the Lord, who makes the impossible possible 
and holds the key to eternal joy, life, and love. 
By staying close to my Father, I can experience 
these wonderful gifts.

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for the 
church eBulletin in our website.
This week eBulletin URL: mailchi.mp/5c155aaebf31/spc210624

Please be reminded that no photography/videoing 
should take place in our services unless it is offi  cial.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

STANBOROUGH PARK’S OWN “WACKY RACES” are 
taking place at the Primary School on the 30th June 
from 11 am to 1 pm.  Please use this link to register 
to book this event: forms.gle/g8vofh93dcnjwPVe9
Booking by the 27th of June would be greatly 
appreciated. Contact Margarita Stewart on 
07786433225 or Helen King-Brown on 07930416311 
for further details.

SABBATH SCHOOL will hold its quarterly teachers’ 
meeting to introduce the next quarter’s lesson theme 
on July 6th at 3 PM in the Oak Room. All teachers 
and coordinators are invited to attend.

IN ADDITION to the Sabbath School off ering, we 
now have the Sabbath School expense envelope, 
where the money stays within our local Sabbath 
School, primarily benefi ting the children’s Sabbath 
School. The envelopes have already been placed 
on each bench”. An online donation option is also 
available via the QR Code on the envelope.

CONTINUE TO SUPPORT ADRA during the year by 
taking an ADRA box or coin cards for your home or 
by donating to the Just Giving Page (justgiving.com/
page/audrey-balderstone-huzzey1704718636092).
Thank you and God bless you.

WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING is taking 
place in the Sanctuary. The Zoom facility will still be 
available. Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

WEEKLY MEN’S Ministry Prayer meeting from 9pm on 
Tuesdays. Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

WOMEN MINISTRY Prayer meeting on Zoom on 
Fridays at 6pm. ID: 831 0985 5836  Passcode: Fprayer.

40 DAYS OF PRAYER and Devotions at 6am on Zoom 
every morning for 30 minutes.

IF ANYONE would like to attend the Prayer Ministry 
Conference, please contact the prayer Ministry 
leaders Bella and Marlene by 24th June.

JUNE TEATIME CONCERT on Sunday, 23rd June, 
at 3 pm with an organ recital by Chingyan Lo. The 
music will include Handel’s Organ Concerto, Liszt’s 
Les Préludes, and Ritter’s Organ Sonata. What 
an opportunity to bring your family, friends, and 
neighbours for a delightful afternoon of beautiful organ 
music, followed by tea and cakes! Entrance is free, but 
there will be a retiring off ering at the end of the concert.

CHURCH BUSINESS MEETING on  Sunday 23 June 
at 6pm. It will take place in the Cedar/Sycamore 
room. This will focus on reports on departmental 
plans moving forwards for 2024-25, rather than on 
historical activities. There will be NO Zoom facility.

MY FAVOURITE HYMN Join us for ‘My Favourite 
Hymn’ on Saturday, 13th July at 7:30 pm. We will unite 
in praise with a diverse array of ensembles, including 
Handbells, Chimes, Orchestra, and Choirs. If you would 
like to contribute and have your cherished hymns 
sung or played, please send your favourite hymns to 
concert.spc@gmail.com by Saturday, 22nd June.

TEMPERANCE WORKSHOP on Sabbath 29th June, 
Williams Room at 4pm. True temperance or self-
control helps us to only engage in those activities 
or practices which help us maintain our physical, 
mental, and spiritual wellbeing. If require any further 
information, please contact the Health Ministries 
Team by emailing: caz@mendel-it.co.uk. 

CSMC NOTICE Over recent months many items have 
accumulated on the rack outside the main sanctuary 
entrance and the Armstrong Hall corridor. Please 
check and remove ASAP any wanted items. Anything 
left on the racks after 30 June 2024 will be removed 
and disposed of. Thanks for your help.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH 6TH JULY. Please email 
fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by Tuesday 2nd to 
book places. Donations are welcome on the day to 
help cover the cost of the food.


